
First Coast TIM Meeting 
Tuesday, July 15, 2014 

Meeting Minutes 
The list of meeting attendees and the Meeting Agenda are attached to these meeting minutes.  

 Donna Danson opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.  

 Attendees introduced themselves to the group.  

 Donna introduced Josh Reichert, the new ITS Program Supervisor, to the group.  

 Donna stated the purpose of this meeting is to collaborate in order to improve incident 
management from the field and dispatching.  

 Donna informed the group of an incident that involved Road Ranger Mitchell Hayes. He 
was working in a coned off area, with barrels and in the gore near the Fuller Warren 
Bridge when he was struck by a motorist. He was directly hit and badly injured but 
thankfully he is recovering.  

 There were no comments on the May 2014 First Coast TIM Team Meeting Minutes so 
they stand as approved.  

 Overland Bridge Project Update – Bill Kays with KCCS provided the update. 

o The next traffic switches should begin in 4-6 weeks. 

 Atlantic Blvd. at the westbound entrance ramp to I-95 will switch to new 
pavement for a short distance and then switch back out. 

 The Main St. ramp area on the Acosta Bridge will switch to new pavement.  

o Utility Relocations have begun on San Diego St.  

o Bill wanted to thank JSO, FHP and the Road Rangers for being proactive. The 
only issue was during the Country Jam in which JSO had them remove the lane 
closures. 

 Ron Tittle gave the Construction Project update. 

o The contractor working on the Commonwealth & I-295 project defaulted. FDOT is 
currently trying to acquire a new contractor.  

o On I-95 southbound from the Nassau County Bridge to Duval County there is a 
drop off on the pavement that has caused concern. The contractor is trying to 
correct it.  

o Concerned citizens have called to complain regarding uneven pavement on San 
Jose Blvd. and tire damage due to the manhole covers being above the asphalt. 

o There have also been complaints regarding the lane closure signage on I-95 south 
near the Avenues Mall area. Citizens say the signs are confusing and unsightly.  

o Ron asked the group to contact him if they see any issues.  

 Emergency Operations Update – Ed Ward was unable to attend, however Donna relayed 
there was nothing to note.  

 Craig Carnes provided the ITS Update. 

o The US 17 project Creighton Rd. going south that is almost at the 90% semifinal 
inspection phase. This project includes cameras and new fiber optic cable.  
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o The I-10 Interchange project is complete and now provides better coverage with 
the ITS devices along the Interchange.   

o Phase IX, on the southeast quadrant of I-295 East Beltway from Atlantic Blvd. to 
the I-95/I-295 interchange, will start in the next few months. The project will include 
DMS signs and CCTVs and the contract duration is 400 days.   

o The I-75/US 441 ITS Project is underway. This project will install DMS, CCTVs, 
and MVDS on I-75 from SR 24 to CR 234 and on US 441 in Paynes Prairie.  The 
project will also install visibility sensors and infrared cameras on I-75 and US 441 
in the area of Paynes Prairie. 

 Greg Gaylord provided the Road Ranger update. 

o Greg provided a PowerPoint presentation regarding the circumstances involving 
the incident with Road Ranger Mitchell Hayes.  

 Agency Review  

o Jeff Gay expressed concern for the safety of asset manager workers on the road 
using an incident that continued into the night on Heckscher Drive near Clapboard 
Creek as an example. He asked that law enforcement please remain on scene to 
assist the asset manager with MOT for safety purposes.  

o Terry Carr with the City of Jacksonville Environmental Resource Management 
Department discussed an incident where a garbage truck had a hydraulic leak on 
the roadway. The FDOT asset manager was on scene with arrow boards and was 
asked to stay but did not. Donna stressed the importance of helping each other 
and staying on scene for safety. 

o There was a brief discussion on the way agencies at incident scenes coordinate 
and the importance of communication with the scene commander. 

o A reminder was given that Jorgensen is now the asset manager on I-95 in St. 
Johns County. 

 Incident Debrief 

o Roger Bollman mentioned it would be a good idea to have MOT training for police 
officers.  

 Sherrell Lall presented the performance measures for the last few months and provided 
further details about several crashes listed on the Incident Debrief sheet. 

 Donna Danson gave the announcements 

o Donna stated that a Task Team will be formed to review the state of RISC and its 
use by FHP.  

o The FHWA TIM Assessment will be conducted during the next meeting.  

o Donna noted that the SHRP2 Incident Responder Training is available to any 
agency.  Contact Craig or Donna to schedule the four-hour training. 

o FDOT is currently updating the Diversion Route Maps.  Once the updates are 
complete, TIM Members are asked to please review the route maps on the 
website and provide any comments they may have on the routes. 

o The next TIM Team Meeting is scheduled for September 16, 2014. 

 Meeting Adjourned 


















